BOARD OF DIRECTORS – Bea Bonk, Chuck Forest, Eric Hamilton, Vito Paoletta, Michael Pelatt, 

MANAGEMENT – Westcom Property Services, Sigrid McIver, ph: (818) 587-9500 

Shadow Hills Estates Homeowners Association

NEWSLETTER
[image: image1.wmf]
Volume 6
Number 6
Sept 2004
IN THE NEWS



Our thanks go out to all those who contributed to the success of our block party.  We had ordered extra tables and chairs this year and everything seemed filled.  To the homeowners who supplied our electrical needs, the people who helped set up and take down, those who helped do the cooking, and all who supplied such wonderful food, we thank you.  Hopefully you met some of the neighbors, both old and new, and enjoyed yourselves too!

  Your Board of Directors

NOMINATIONS TO THE BOARD
Please start thinking about whom you would like to nominate for a position on the Board of Directors.  Perhaps you would consider nominating yourself – and that’s ok too!  We will have three positions opening at our annual meeting on Wed – nesday, November 10, 2004.  The election will be to fill three vacancies and then it is up to the new Board to designate the various officers.  It is a great way to get to know the neighbors. Plan on attending as we need a Quorum (50% + 1) of the homeowners to be present or their proxies, in order to validate the meeting.
LANDSCAPING & MAINTENANCE ISSUES
Within the next couple of weeks you may notice that the Shadow Hills Estates sign will be missing.  We are going to have the sign refurbished as it has become quite weathered.  Not to worry, it will be back in no time.

COMMUNITY NEWS
As of September 21, 2004, the Los Angeles Planning Commission approved the development at the end of Janetta Way.  The last day for any final appeal has been set at 
October 1, 2004.  This does not necessarily mean that construction will start immediately; rather, it means that the developer, Andrew Nowaczek, can start whenever he feels that it is in his best interest to do so.

[image: image2.wmf]RAT INFESTATION
One of our homeowners on Wicks has been having an incursion of rats onto her property.  She called the exterminator and after they did their examination, it was found that a number of rats were living in the dead fronds of the palm trees in her area. Needless to say, if you have palm trees on your property, please get them trimmed immediately.  Along these same lines, once construction starts at the end of Janetta Way, there is bound to be an increase of rodents coming down into our yards at least until the major earth moving has been completed.  We will just have to live with it until things settle down again.  Part of the price we pay for living in the country.

BEST WISHES FOR A SPEEDY RECOVERY

Bill Mogensen, of Janetta Way, recently underwent heart by-pass surgery.  We wish him a speedy recovery.

THOSE OBSCURE LITTLE SWALES ON YOUR HILLS

Yes, it’s that time again to start thinking about cleaning out the swales on your property.  In case you are not familiar with the term, a swale is the concrete rain catching ditch that can be found on many hillsides and yards throughout the Estates.  It is up to the homeowner to make sure that they are clean and free of debris so that the water can flow easily to the street, etc. We have had situations in the past where homeowners have not cleaned them and when the rains came it flooded their yards.  It doesn’t take much rain to fill the swales with rushing water.  A word to the wise.
A NOTE FROM THE PRESIDENT
It has been my privilege to serve on the Board of Directors of the Shadow Hills Estates these past two years.  During that time it was solidified in my mind that we have a lot of real nice people living in our community.  We come from many walks of life, differing ethnicities, and a multitude of ages, but somehow we all found something in the Shadow Hills Estates that we liked. That is what we have in common and I would only hope that we look at the CC&R’s as guidelines that we all follow in order to preserve the uniqueness of the Estates as they have always been. If we don’t, then we risk this area becoming no different than any other suburban collections of homes!
Michael Pelatt

Ciao!
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